
J O I N T  G E O R G E  F L O Y D  S T AT E M E N T  
F R O M  T H E  D P S C D  B O A R D  A N D  S U P T.  
V I T T I  

The following is a joint statement from the DPSCD Board Members, Dr. Iris Taylor, 
Angelique Peterson-Mayberry, Sonya Mays, Misha Stallworth, Dr. Deborah Hunter-
Harvill, Georgia Lemmons and Bishop Corletta Vaughn and Superintendent Nikolai Vitti: 

This is only one step in acknowledging DPSCD's stand against historical systemic 
racism. The Board will present an official resolution at the June Board meeting echoing 
this statement and the District's commitment to its core values for all students, staff and 
families. 

“George Floyd’s death is yet another example of why racial justice still does not exist in 
our country. Everyone in our country has a responsibility to fight for racial justice and 
equality in their own way. The School Board and Superintendent fight daily to ensure 
that Detroit Public Schools Community District continues to improve to provide all of its 
children with the vehicle for empowerment through education. In many ways, this has 
been demonstrated through the advocacy of many of our students who have peacefully 
participated in the city’s protests. We are proud of their leadership and voice. Our work 
has only started but we have accomplished more success in the last three years than in 
the previous decades. Our struggle and fight continues until all of our students reach 
their potential as students and citizens.” 

 


